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Request and Response 
 
FOI Request 
Dear FOI team 
 
Under Freedom of Information legislation, please provide me with a breakdown of information regarding every 
individual who is out of prison on probation on either a life sentence license, on a sex offender license or on a 
GB transfer license.  
 
Please present the following information in a Microsoft Excel spreadsheet under the following column headings: 
 

A. Case Number  
B. Type of License 
C. Length of time they have been out of prison on license 
D. Length of time before the conditions of their license will cease to apply 
E. Council area in which they reside 
F. Gender of individual 
G. Age of individual (if you need to mask the specific age for data protection reasons then please provide 

an age range e.g. less than 18, 18-19, 20-24 etc.) 
H. Have they breached any terms of their license (Y/N?) 
I. If yes to (H), what terms did they breach? 
J. Offences for which they were originally convicted and sent to prison 

 
If you are unable to provide any of this information then please just omit what you need to and provide as much 
as you can, in keeping with the terms of the FOI Act.  
 
The information that we are able to provide (as at end of January 2019) is included in the attached excel 
spreadsheet format as requested. The content and format reflects consideration of the current fees limit for 
information under FOIA as well as any Data Protection implications. Relevant notes which clarify are also 
included in the attached spreadsheet.  
 
If you have any queries about this letter, please come back to me. Please quote the above reference number in 
any future correspondence.  
 
If you are unhappy with the way PBNI has handled your request, you may ask for an internal review using our 
complaints procedure. A copy of our complaints Procedure is available on our website www.pbni.org.uk  
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision.  
 
The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:  Information Commissioner’s Office,  
Wycliffe House,  
Water Lane,  
Wilmslow,  
Cheshire,  
SK9 5AF. 
 
Please note that PBNI publishes responses to requests for information on its website where we believe there may 
be a wider public interest. If requests are published they are anonymised i.e. details of the requester are not 
published. 
 
 

https://www.pbni.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/11/Copy-of-Excel-attachment-ref-FOI-023.01.19-002.xlsx
https://www.pbni.org.uk/complaints-procedure/
http://www.pbni.org.uk/


 
 


